
 
 

 

October 31, 2008 

Jeremic confers with UN in New York 
KosovoCompromise Staff 

Serbian Foreign Minister Vuk Jeremic is discussing on Friday in New York with UN 
officials the issue of reconfiguration of Unmik. 

He will convey that Serbia will not oppose possible reconfiguration of the 
international civilian presence in Kosovo, provided it is carried out in keeping with 
the UN SC Resolution 1244 and Serbia's Constitution and is approved by the UN SC, 
the foreign ministry said. 

Jeremic will reiterate that the international civilian presence in Kosovo must remain 
under UN aegis, be status neutral and respect Serbia's sovereignty and territorial 
integrity. 

 “This will be our position and it will not change”, Jeremic said ahead of the trip. 

Meanwhile, in Pristina, Unmik spokesman Alexander Ivanko said talks between 
Unmik and Belgrade have intensified. 

 
 
 
 


